ANNAPOLIS

MEMORANDUM
DATE: September 29, 2022
TCx: Annapolis City Council
FROM: Mayor Gavin Buckley

City Manager Michael Mallinoff "\ ) N\

RE: Confirmation of Exempt Level Appointment

Pursuant to City of Annapolis Code, Section 3.08.030, we are seeking confirmation by the City
Council of my appointment to the following Exempt Service position:

Markus G. Moore — Director of Transportation - A20/step 9, $162,535
A copy of Mr. Moore’s resume is attached for your review and consideration.

After an extensive search and interview processes Mr. Moore was selected by the Mayor
and City Manager to provide and maintain a strong City of Annapolis Transportation
system.

Mr. Moore is a graduate of Lincoln University with a Bachelor’s degree in Economics
and Business Administration. Mr. Moore has nearly 40 years of experience in the field of
transportation to include bus service, trolley, para-transit and dispatch operations. Mr.
Moore has been employed with the City of Annapolis since 2015 and serves as the
Transportation Superintendent helping to provide service to the City’s more than 350,000
customers annually. The majority of his career has been in fleet management at the
Director or General Manager level. He has managed multimillion dollar transit
operations, assisted with startup companies and multisite operations, and has been
responsible for safety, training, fleet maintenance and federal compliance with DOT and
FMCSA regulations.
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Accordingly, we trust that you will find the education, training and experience of Mr.
Moore to exceed the minimum qualifications required for the position. Mr. Moore will
be present for confirmation at the City Council meeting scheduled for Monday, October
10, 2022.



